## Dear Editor,

we are pleased that the manuscript has been accepted. We are aware that it is difficult to find reviewers these days, and we greatly appreciate your editorial contribution. Once again, we thank the two reviewers whose reviews helped improve the paper.

We have done our best to place our work in the context of other work in the revision. We are however concerned that adding more references at this point may lead to excessive referencing. There is only one correction in the uploaded final version: for consistency, we have changed suplfuric to sulphuric at one point.

Yours Sincerely, Franci Gabrovšek & Wolfgang Dreybrodt